ROYAL BOROUGH OF KENSINGTON AND CHELSEA

EARDLEY CRESCENT, EARL’S COURT SQUARE AND KEMPSFORD GARDENS PARKING CONTROLS
DURING EVENTS IN THE EARL’S COURT AREA

The Kensington and Chelsea (Charged—For Parking Places) (Amendment No. **) Order 2022

1. NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Council of the Royal Borough of Kensington and Chelsea (hereinafter
referred to as “the Council”) propose to make the above-mentioned Order under section 45, 46. 49 and 124 of and
Part IV of Schedule 9 to the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984, as amended.

2. The general effect of the Order would be, on days during which an event is being held at the site of the former
Earl’'s Court Exhibition Centre that the Council deem would adversely affect residents’ ability to park in nearby
streets:

(a) to extend the hours of operation of the residents’ parking places in Eardley Crescent, Earl's Court Square
and Kempsford Gardens to include the hours between 6.30pm and 10pm on Saturdays and between 8.30am
and 10pm on Sundays. This would mean that the hours of operation of those parking places on those days
would be between 8.30am and 10pm; and

(b)  to provide that visitors to residents of Eardley Crescent, Earl’s Court Square and Kempsford Gardens whose
vehicle details have been registered with the Council for the purpose of parking in the residents’ parking
places in those roads, would be permitted to park in those residents’ parking places between 6.30pm and
10pm on Saturdays and between 8.30am and 10pm on Sundays.

3. A copy of the proposed Order and other documents giving more detailed particulars of the proposed Order
can be inspected at the Town Hall, Hornton Street, London W8 7NX during normal office hours on Mondays to
Fridays inclusive or by emailing trafficorders@rbkc.gov.uk, quoting reference RBKC/TMO/Earl’'s Court Events
Residents Parking Places. If you have any queries, or need further information, contact Chris Eales (Parking
Schemes Officer) on 020 7361 2553 or email _trafficorders@rbkc.gov.uk.

4. Anyone wishing to object or make any other representations about the proposed Order should send a
statement in writing to that effect, and in the case of an objection, stating the grounds thereof, to
trafficorders@rbkc.gov.uk or Traffic Orders, Room 308, Council Offices, The Royal Borough of Kensington and
Chelsea, 37 Pembroke Road, London, W8 6PW quoting reference: Earl’'s Court Events Residents Parking Places,
by 19 October 2022.

5. Under the Local Government (Access to Information) Act 1985, any letter you write to the Council in response
to this Notice may be made available to the press and to the public, who would be entitled to take copies of it if they
so wished.

Dated 7 September 2022

MEHMET MAZHAR
Director of Transport and Regulatory Services


mailto:%20trafficorders@rbkc.gov.uk

